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NATIONAL TRUST (ACT) ACTION BUS

The National Trust of Australia (ACT) commissioned Mr Russell
Kelly to paint an ACTION bus to highlight the role of the Trust
in and around Canberra.

One side of the bus depicts the Sydney/Melbourne Buildings in
Civic whilst the other side represents the National Heritage
aspect of the National Trust. It features a canoe tree, an
Aboriginal painted rock and the Royal Bluebell floral emblem of
the ACT. An Art Deco window of the Federation Style architecture
of the Albert Hall is superimposed on the front of the bus. The
bus also carries the Trust logo and a slogan saying : CARE FOR
YOUR HERITAGE JOIN THE NATIONAL TRUST.

It cost $5,000 for the art work which will be in place for five
years. The bus was successfully launched by Senator Margaret
Reid outside the Canberra Centre on Thursday 20 September 1990.
And the bus will run on the City/Belconnen routes.




MEETINGS IN TRUST BOARDROOM 1990

Tuesday 2 October,....cccveurun.. FUND RAISING COMMITTEE Meeting
at 5.30pm.

Thursday 4 October............... EXECUTIVE MEETING at 5.30pm.

Tuesday 9 October........ crove o 6 Blo g CLASSIFICATION COMMITTEE Meeting
at 12.30pm.

Wednesday 10 October.............LANYON COMMITTEE Meeting
at 12.15pm.

Tuesday 16 October............... MUGGA MUGGA COMMITTEE Meeting
at 5.00pm.

Wednesday 24 October............. EDUCATION & CULTURAL COMMITTEE

Meeting at 5.30pm.

Thursday 1 November.............. COUNCIL MEETING at 5.30pm.

COMING EVENTS

AU S e SWASIRISNG SO TTE IS F Rt e o I S - i SPRING LUNCHEON

Sunday 4 November.............. e o Rl | COUNTRY SPRING FAIR

s A B R (o ] 1o T N PN MELBOURNE CUP DAY
LUNCHEON

TN EEY A ER T AL BNV eIz Ry s O i G b Oy EiTe lZ i CHRISTMAS COCKTAIL
PARTY

NEW MEMBERS

The National Trust (ACT) extends a warm welcome to the following
new members. If any of our current members know these new
members, perhaps you could encourage them to attend one of our
activities.

Mr D Alexander, Deakin Mrs J Hafner, Kingston

Mrs C Bennett, Deakin Ms M Hind, Glenmaggie

Ms M Batten, Weetangera Ms J Headford, Macquarie

Mrs H Bessey, Holt Professor & Mrs B Johns, O'Malley
Mr J Bishop, Flynn Ms S Martin, Cook

Ms P Bygraves, Flynn Ms M McCormack, Mawson

Mrs R Crawford, Red Hill Ms M Phillips, Cook

Mrs C Chapman, MacGregor Mr & Mrs D Rossiter, Fadden
Mrs S Coupard, Campbell Mr & Mrs P Reeves, Forrest
Mr & Mrs S Cornish, Hawker Mr L Salter, Isabella Plains
Mr & Mrs M Castano, Higgins Mr & Mrs T Smith, Farrer

Ms R Douglas, Aranda Ms B Trushell, Gowrie

Ms K Douglas, Aranda Ms A Williams, Red Hill

Mr & Mrs J Del Rio, O'Malley Mr D Ward, Watson

Mr & Mrs C Ellison, Weetangera Mrs J Wimborne, Isaacs

Ms M Grant, Downer



MELBOURNE CUP LUNCHEON

Mr John Gale has kindly offered the grounds of "Huntly" to enable
the Young Trust to organise a buffet luncheon for Melbourne Cup
pDay on 6 November 1990. Gates will be open from 12.00pm and
lunch will be served at 1.00pm. You will need to bring a fold up
chair or rug and MUST wear a hat. There will be a prize for the
wackiest hat worn on the day. The cost for this luncheon which
will include ham, chicken, salads and nibbles is $20 for members'
and $25 for non-members. This function is strictlyy Linrteds o
100 people and money MUST be paid by 31 October 1990. Ring the
Trust office on 2810 711 or return the ticket form for bookings.

PLEASE NOTE : The National Trust Office will be closed between
11.00am and 3.00pm on Tuesday 6 November 1990 for
the Melbourne Cup Day Lunchecn.

TRUST NEWS : is published approximately every 6 - 8 weeks.

Advertising : enquiries directed to the National Trust Office on
2810 711.

The Next Issue : will be published on Thursday 22 November 1990.
Closing Date For Copy : Thursday 15 November 1990.

Annual Subscription Rates : Single $25

Household $35
Students & Pensioners §10

COUNTRY SPRING FAIR

The Country Spring Fair will be held at Lanyon on Sunday 4
November 1990 at 11.00am to 4.00pm.

Because this event is so diverse it gives every member of the
Trust an opportunity to help!

Assistance is needed on Saturday, between 10.00am and 4,30pm for
the setting up of the Fair. If you are able to help in anyway at
all, either before, during or after the Fair, please return the
enclosed pro forma, and/or ring the Trust office, There is a
special need for members to volunteer for roster duty to take
admission money between the hours of 10.30am and 3.00pm.

On the Sunday the grounds of Lanyon will be opened from 8.30am s0
that all will be in readiness for the public by 11.00am.

A roster for the Raffle will be organised by Faye Goldsmith
(254 7849). The Christmas hamper is a special prize in this
Raffle held and drawn at the Fair. We ask members for their help
in providing the Seasonal contents.

A roster for the Book Stall will be organised by Robyn Edwards
(286 3441). A new and special venture this year and we would
remind members that books in good condition only will be on sale.

The Sandwich Stall roster will be organised by Audrey Harvey
(288 4229).

The Trust and Classification Stall roster will be organised by
Danielle Hyndes (281 0711).



We are aiming for an. EXTRA SPECIAL CAKE BAKE this year. We are
looking for 500 cakes of all shapes and sizes, plus homemade
sweets. We would love to be "embarrased" by the amount of
goodies produced by the multitude of cooks within the membership
of the Trust. Jo Goodspeed (282 1989) will be needing helpers on
the stall. Bring your cakes to the Fair and/or ring the Trust
Office (281 0711) re delivery arrangements.

Pat Rosewarne (241 4263) will be organising the Flower Stall.
This was most successful last year, so once again we need flowers
from your gardens.

Hospitatlity for the entertainers is being organised once again
by Marion Douglas (295 6730), helpers and sandwiches will be
needed.

If we have plenty of assistance it will enable everyone to have
time to enjoy the Fair. We have the Band of the Royal Military
College, Skedaddle Bush Band, the Canberra Morris Men and the

Monaro Folk Music Society providing music entertainment from
1.00pm onwards.

There will be pony rides, face painting and Francis the Clown
providing entertainment for the children.

30 or so vehicles will be on display by the Canberra Antique and
Classic Motor Club.

Canberra Ginninderra Rotary Refreshment Van will be providing
food, tea, coffee and icecreamns.

"R & J Devlin" wvan will be serving pikelets and homemade
icecream.

Of course there will be a variety of arts and crafts stalls and
demonstrations.

SO MUCH TO SEE AND DO.

COME AND JOIN US - COME AND HELP US

AND HELP THE TRUST

1990 CURRY DINNER

This function was held once again at St John Priory and the one
hundred members and friends who attended were able to enjoy a
variety of curries followed by fruit salad and sponge fingers.
Wine and fruit juice flowed and coffee with petit fours completed
the menu.

Yvonne Baldwin most ably co-ordinated the evening with help from
fellow Trust members, ie. preparing the hall, doing and providing
flowers and producing the curries and fruit salad.

Once again Rick Forster with expertise and charm painlessly
extracted $1,000 from his audience and he conducted the greatly
enjoyed Wine Auction. Special thanks go to Chateau Tahbilk
Vineyard & Cellars, Nioka Ridge Vineyard and Campbells Winery &
Vineyard for their generous donations of wine.

The final figure for this successful evening was $2020.43 profit,
which has been donated to the Trust's General Fund.



SPRING LUNCHEON

The Sprlng Luncheon is to be held at Burra Homestead by kind
permission of Mr & Mrs J McDiarmid to be held on Thursday 11
October (this is the correct datell), 12.00 for 12.30pm.

Members $15, non-members S$18.

Similar to last year there will be a chicken casserole, followed
by coffee and petit fours. Wine and orange juice will be served
with lunch.

The Trust's Gift Shop Table will be operating.

Mollie Fitzhardinge will be organising the Raffle; amongst the
prizes will be one of Mollie's special fruit cakes!

The Speaker previously booked is not able to attend. It is most
fortunate that His Excellency Mr Roger Duzer, the French
Ambassador, will be the speaker. He has been asked to talk about
conservation issues in France.

PLEASE NOTE : The National Trust Office will be closed between
11.00am and 3.00pm on Thursday 11 October 1990 for
the Spring Luncheon.

SHOP FRONT

The National Trust is part1c1pat1ng in the Combined Charities'’
Card Shop again this year, it is located on the first floor of
the ACT Health Authority Building, corner of Moore and Alinga
Streets, Civic. The Shop is open from 10.00am to 4.00pm Monday
to Friday from Monday 17 September to Thursday 13 December 1990.

The Gift Shops now have a wide variety of Christmas gifts
available for young and old. For example, there are delicate
lingerie and shoe bags printed with Australian Wildflower designs
that are ideal for posting overseas. Our selection of soaps and
body lotions.is bigger and better than ever and the colourful
Scribbly Graphics T-shirts will delight any child.

Christmas cards, wrapping paper and a new format National Trust
Desk Diary are available at very competitive prices.

JONATHAN'S RESTAURANT AND COFFEE HOUSE

The Gift Shop 1s pleased to advise that it now has a small
selection of goods for sale in Woden Plaza by kind permission of
Jonathan's Restaurant and Coffee House. Why not combine a coffee
break with some Christmas shopping next time you are at the Plaza.
Jonathan's is located on the Mezzanine level near ACTEW.

= THE DUNTROON DAIRY

This historic building, once
part of the Duntroon Estate,
is falling into disrepair.

; Please telephone the Trust
Licensed Coffee Ho B

- I i Office on 2810711 with any
WODEN SHOPPING SQUARE ideas you may have, they could

WODEN, A.C.T. 2606

i i o be beneficial in planning its

future.



BOOK REVIEWS by a "Book Worm". (The books are available from the
Trust Gift Shops.)

THE LIFE AND TIMES OF WILLIAM HAY
Of Boomanoomana 1816-1908

David Hay

$26.00

William Hay was no Apollo and the well-whiskered, healthy
middle-aged face which gazes out of the ornate Victorian gilt
frame on the dust jacket of his biography supports this. 0One
might be discouraged from reading it but this would be a mistake.
The book is interesting on many counts. It describes how a
penniless and unconnected young man of twenty-three, who had to
leave his home town in Scotland, under a bit of a cloud in 1839,
carved out a living for himself in Australia. Writing to a
Scotish nephew in 1894 William described his and his wife Jane's
life together with typical candour "little gear but plenty of
Bbrains, early struggles, competence first, affluence at last" and
four years later he was writing again "I have no monetary worries.
I neither care to make more nor do I fear to loose it". He never
denied that he was self-made, though admitting that his wife's
capital gave him a very good start, but he was able to enjoy a
success and position he would have been most unlikely to have
achieved in Scotland. Much of his life he weighed 1B stone and
you can feel this weight on every page of the book as he builds
up his pastoral empire round the homestead of Boomanoomana in the
Riverina. And, as Member for the Murray in the New South Wales
of Assembly between 1B72 and 1B83, he fights for the interests of
all his constituents, humble selectors and large landowners alike.
Sadly, his wife remains a shadowy figure. She made several trips
back to Scotland on her own so was obviously a woman of parts.
She seems to have been instrumental in persuading her husband to
leave Boomanoomana in its heyday and build a comfortable mansion
in Melbourne for their retirement. He honoured her and described
theirs as "a love match on both sides" but unfortunately her
thoughts and feelings about life in the Riverina are not known.

After a distinguished life in the Commonwealth Public Service,
the author of this satisfying biography, Sir David Hay, Williams'
great-grandson, was able to get the homestead back in the family.
Together with Lady Hay, who was president of the A.C.T. Branch of
the National Trust between 1980 and 1983, he was able to bring
the house, outbuildings, garden and 320 acres of farmland back
into working order. What a satisfactory tribute to a most

respected farmer who gave his "all" to the land of his adoption.

TECHNICAL BULLETINS

The National Trust has some publications which would be useful to
people who have older properties to restore or maintain. Some of
the titles include

Conservation of roofs A0
Damage to buildings on clay soil SEsees Ul
Fences and gates 1840-1925 $10.00
Exterior paint colours S 3.00
Preservation of masonry walls $ 3.50
Planting 1850-1900 $ 5.00
Their emphasis is on correct restoration. Stringent conservation
guidelines; principles and procedures ennunciated. However, they
include plenty of information on where to turn to for help and
moral support. Builders, craftsmen and home-owners alike will

find these books provide excellent practical data for restoration
work.



PERIOD BUILDING RESTORATION
Trades and Suppliers Directory. Fourth Edition.
$5.00

In previous editions of this Directory the trades listed
specialized in restoring Colonial, Victorian and Edwardian

buildings. There is now increasing interest in the restoration
of later styles including International Art Deco and Californian
Bungalow. So many of the tradesmen and materials suppliers

listed in the latest edition offer skill and products applicable
to these styles. This will presented handy paperback is easy to
use. For example, suppose you would like a good piece of
furniture french polished. Turn to the FRENCH POLISHING section.
Under New South Wales six firms are listed with addresses and
telephone numbers, under South Australia, one, under Tasmania,

three, under Victoria, nine. Take your pick. The A.C.T. gets
only a rare mention but many of the companies will post
catalogues or make a home visit if warranted. Many of the
sections are of interest to owners of modern homes too. For

example: BRASS AND COPPER POLISHING; LOCKS AND LOCKSMITHS:;
MARBLE-CLEANING; POLISHING; SUPPLY; TILES-HEARTH; PAVING;
VERANDAH EDGING; WALL. It is remarkable to discover just how
many companies are there to help you with all the details of
home-making over which you, the householder, have choice. This
directory is a must for the handy-person in the family. For the
cost of a useful present your $5.00 will be recouped the very
next time you want a pretty door knob.

APOLOGY - In the June eddition of Trust News the book reviéw of
"HOME WAS HERE" we published the authors name as Mary Lane. It
should have been MARY LANG. We apologise to Mary Lang for this
mistake.

LAKE BURRINJUCK AND CAREY'S CAVE

SATURDAY 10 NOVEMBER 1990.

This full day but relaxing outing is intended to appeal to all
Trust members and their friends.

It will be necessary to drive to and from Burrinjuck State
Recreation Area (about 115km from Canberra via Yass on all-sealed
road) but the rest of the day will transport you to other worlds.

Construction of Burrinjuck Dam began in 1907, at which time it
was the first significant inland water storage in Australia. The
lake should be full in November and our day will start with a
cruise to Carey's Cave near Wee Jasper. After a short, level
walk from the boat, we will be taken on a guided tour through
Carey's Cave. The return cruise will take us back along the
lovely Goodradigbee Arm to the dam wall. Our boat, the "Lady BJ"
is licensed to carry 49 passengers and is comfortable and well
equipped. There are both inboard and outdoor areas.

The ticket price includes all cruise and cave inspection costs
plus afternoon tea at "Cooma Cottage", Yass. Participants may
bring their own picnic lunch and drinks for consumption on the
return cruise, or a selection of fresh sandwiches and fruit can
be supplied for $6.00 per person if ordered at the time of
booking. Tea and coffee will be supplied throughout the cruise.

Pamper yourself! Explore a new world at its best.



GARDEN INSPECTIONS

YOU AND YOUR FRIENDS ARE INVITED TO A
CANBERRA GIRLS’ GRAMMAR SCHOOL FETE FUNCTION

WHEN - 28 October 1990 - Sunday afternoon
COST - $5 per person - send self-addressed envelope to 49 National Circuit, Forrest ACT 2603 for
tickets.

WHERE - Yarralumla, Red Hill and Forrest

1.30-2.30 1. A dlassicstyled garden - A simple, elegantly designed garden with a feeling of
grandeur and space. There are private garden areas individually styled for their various
Lses
116 Empire Circuit, Yarralumla

2. A cottage garden - Espaliered fruit trees, wisteria walk, rose garden and the sun-
drenched courtyard is filled with pot plants.
18 Hunter Street, Yarralumla

3. A much loved garden - Simple terracing makes room for cricket and ball games. Old
trees and shrubs have been shaped to allow masses of under-planting which now simply
looks after itself.

9 Arkana Street, Yarralumla

2.30-4.00 1. A garden museum - Examples of Buropean, Middle and Eastern gardens are unique to
the Southern Hemisphere.
21 Scarborough Street, Red Hill

2. A park garden - with an atmosphere of an English stately home.
4 Vancouver Street, Red Hill

3. An Australian native garden - that entices abundant bird life - surprises in the fowl run
6 Vancouver Street, Red Hill
V1 Oy, OORTwr e STE WINEX * S .
3.30-4.30 1. An-Ambassadests garden - a delightful palatial well-kept garden.
21 Mugga Way, Red Hill

2. A timeless garden - A rambling picturesque garden with original plantings and elegant
entertaining areas.
8 Torres Street, Red Hill

3. AnItalianate garden - Curved garden beds, bird baths and statues make a tranquil
setting.
47 Dominion Circuit, Forrest

1.30-5.00 A garden to relax in - Judy Refshauge, a well-established horticulturalist who specialises
in perennials and Australian natives, will answer questions, identify unknown plants and
demonstrate propagation.
Enjoy refreshments in the garden - and plants will be for sale. The circular rose garden and
dry stone walls add varlety to this garden.
2 Barkly Crescent, Forrest

Tickets available at all gardens
Pre-paid tickets will include a free raffle ticket.
Please wear flat shoes.

PIONEER WRITER

Allen & Unwin Australia Pty Ltd are delighted to give Trust
members advance notice of this forthcoming book which will be
published in October at the recommended retail price of $29.95
(hardback).

In Pioneer Writer Louisa Atkinson's appealing character and her
achievements in writing and in science in an age when the usual
role of women was entirely doemstic, are depicted against a rich
social mosaic of nineteenth-century Australia. Her 1ife was
peopled by fascinating and intriguing characters including
powerful landowners, geologists, botanists and explorers, one of
whom became her husband in a marriage that was tragically
e pitalis e

If you are interested in obtaining Pioneer Writer, please contact
the Trust Office on 2810711.




THROSBY PARK TO RE-OPEN

Throsby Park Historic Site will re-open for visitors in Tulip
Time, following a decision by the National Parks and Wildlife
Service to continue functions and public Open Days each month
whilst restoration works are completed. The historic home will
be open for inspections from 22 September through to 1 October
1990 inclusive, and visitors are advised to take advantage of
this opportunity to view the estate from which most of the area
of the present Moss Vale township was originally subdivided.

The Throsby Park Markets will re-open on Sunday 30 September when
Tulip Time festivals will be in full swing. Market Days will
continue on the last Sunday of each month, with October Markets
hosting a Trout Fishing Festival, when Throsby Park dam will be
filled with trout and enthusiastic fishermen invited to catch
their fill.

HOUSE TOURS : 22 September -~ 1 October 1990 (Tulip Time).

MARKET DAYS : Sunday, 30 September, continuing last Sunday every
month. New and old stallholders welcome.

ENQUIRIES : (048) 682 721.

HELP - APPEAL _FOR NEW GUARDIANS & GIFT SHOP HELPERS

During the winter months in Canberra many lucky people escape to
warmer climates, resulting in a shortage of Lanyon Guardians and
assistants for both the Manuka and Lanyon Gift Shops.

We realise however, most people are busy working, or leading full
lives in retirement. If you have a free day and could help out
at Lanyon or one of our Gift Shops it would certainly make the
job of the roster organisers a little easier.

For further information contact the Trust office on 2810711.
Rosters are available on request.

NATIONAL TRUST (NSW) MAGAZINE

Members are reminded that the National Trust (NSW) Magazine is
available from the Trust Office and the Manuka Gift Shop. There
are five issues per year and arrangements can be made with the
Trust to post the magazine to members at a cost of $8.00 p.a.
Limited numbers of National Trust (Victoria ) Magazines are also
available from the Trust Office.

TRUST PHOTOCOPYING SERVICE CHARGES

Members Non Members
Up to 10l copies = Girans 15¢ each 20¢ each

Above 10 copies = ..... 10¢ each 15¢ each



MELBOURNE CUP DAY LUNCHEON

TO : THE TICKET SECRETARY, PO BOX 3173, MANUKA ACT 2603.

NAME : MS/MISS/MRS/MR

ADDRESS : P/CODE

TELEPHONE : (W) (H)

PLEASE SEND TICKETS AT $20.00 EACH FOR MEMBER

PLEASE SEND TICKETS AT $25.00 EACH FOR NON-MEMBERS

TOTAL ENCLSED = §

I HAVE ENCLOSED A STAMPED SELF ADDRESSED ENVELOPE.

COUNTRY SPRING FAIR - 4 NOVEMBER 1990

I AM WILLING TO DONATE : CAKE(S)

(Indicate Number) BISCUITS
SWEETS
BOOKS
FLOWERS

XMAS HAMPER ITEMS

I CAN HELP MAN A STALL : SUNDAY AM (10.30am - 1.30pm)
SUNDAY PM ( 1.30pm - 5.00pm)

1 CAN HELP SET UP ON SATURDAY 3 NOVEMBER : YES

I CAN TAKE GATE MONEY : SUNDAY AM (10.30am - 1.00pm)
SUNDAY PM ( 1.30pm - 3.00pm)

NAME

ADDRESS

TELEPHONE : (H) (W)

TRUST OFFICE OPEN TIMES

The Trust Office is open from 9.00am to 5.00pm, Monday to Friday,
but is closed on Weekends and Public Holidays.

NORTHERN TERRITORY TRUST COUNCIL ELECTION RESULTS

PRESIDENT : Ms Kate Holmes

VICE PRESIDENT : Dr Ian Cook



QUEST THEATRE GROUP - "THE THREE SECRETS"

The Environment and Conservation Bureau is pleased to announce
that it is supporting the Quest Theatre group in its production
of an environmental children's show called "The Three Secrets".

The production will be held on the first three weekends of
February 1991 at the Erindale Theatre at 2.30pm and the cost will
be $6.00. The Environment and Conservation Bureau will be
arranging sponsorship for the Theatre and for all advertising and
promotion of the production.

The show has two main aims :

. To entertain while demonstrating the major environmental issues
affecting our lives, and

. To raise funds for community based environment groups such as
the Conservation Council of the SE Region and Canberra.

The Environment and Conservation Bureau invites you to be part of
this worthwhile venture. The Quest Theatre group needs help with
theatre props and costumes to actually stage the show. If you
are able to sponsor the play, either in cash or in kind they will
be most appreciative. Naturally you will be acknowledged on all
promotional material for your contribution.

Mr Nick Leon, from Quest Theatre is the Production Manager for

this play. For any further information please contact MR NICK
LEON on 2910011.

NATIONAL TRUST FACSIMILE MACHINE

The National Trust now has a FAX machine. The number is
(06) 285 3327. Members may use the machine and support the
National Trust at the same time.

COSTS ARE :

* Incoming correspondence - $2.00
Plus 20¢ per page.

* OQutgoing correspondence - $2.00
Plus 20¢ per page.
STD facsimiles will be calculated on the number of pages and
the time taken for the fax to reach its destination (as per
telephone book).

All pages must be numbered and the machine must be operated by
National Trust staff.

NATIONAL TRUST (UK) HOLIDAY COTTAGES 1990

A booklet containing details and illustrations of holiday
cottages for rent from the National Trust in the United Kingdom
is available to Trust members for information purposes. As we
have only the one copy, members are welcome to photocopy the
relevent pages. The booklet contains the location, type, price
and facilities offered for nearly 200 National Trust holiday
cottages and flats throughout the United Kingdom, from the Isle
of Wight to Northern Ireland. 1If you are planning a holiday to
Europe this year, visit the Trust Office at 6 Geils Court,
Deakin, and have a look at this useful publication.



1990 SPRING LUNCHEON

TO : THE TICKET SECRETARY, PO BOX 3173, MANUKA ACT 2603

NAME : MS/MRS/MISS/MR

ADDRESS : P/CODE
TELEPHONE : (W) (H)

PLEASE SEND TICKETS FOR MEMBERS AT $15.00 EACH
PLEASE SEND TICKETS FOR NON-MEMBERS AT $18.00 EACH

TOTAL ENCLOSED = §

I HAVE ENCLOSED A STAMPED SELF ADDRESSED ENVELOPE

LAKE BURRINJUCK

TO : THE TICKET SECRETARY, PO BOX 3173, MANUKA ACT 2603

NAME : MS/MISS/MRS/MR

ADDRESS P/CODE

TELEPHONE : (W) (H)

PLEASE SEND TICKETS FOR:
tickets for adult members at $25.00 egch s
tickets for adult non-members at $27.50 each S
tickets for children under 18 at $17.50 each S

Please provide sandwich lunch/fruit for persons
at $6.00 each (optional) 5

TOTAL ENCLOSED = §

I HAVE ENCLOSED A STAMPED SELF ADDRESSED ENVELOPE

CAMPBELLS RUTHERGLEN WINES

Members are advised that the National Trust (ACT) now receives
the periodic Newsletter from Campbells Rutherglen Wines.

The Newsletter contains information on current vintages and the
latest selection available from the cellar door.

This Newsletter is available from the Trust office for viewing by
members. Please ask the receptionist for the Newsletter when you
visit the Trust office.



